
Mayor Blangiardi’s representative, Ellen Kitamura 
follow ups from NB12 Sept. 18, 2022 meeting 

 
Booth District Park – Dirty Men’s Bathroom:  Resident send pictures of dirty Men’s 
bathroom at Booth District Park on August 25, 2022. The bathrooms appeared to have 
been cleaned the next day, but the floors were still dirty. Resident recommended that 
the floors be mopped regularly and hose the floors down once or twice a week. 

<<see pictures for more information>> 
 
Booth District Park – Leaking Water: Board member Aiona reported that water is leaking 
from the park onto the road in a couple of areas creating water wastage. Please fix the 
leaks to help conserve water and eliminate water waste. 
  
Nuuanu Valley Park – Feral Chickens: Board member Kurashige reported that feral 
chickens are increasing at the park. Please have someone remove them. 
  
Ragsdale Place/Puu Paka Dr/Kamaaina Dr – Construction of New Homes: Board 
members Kurashige and Chun reported that construction of new homes in these areas 
are creating stormwater run-off over unimproved areas through the neighborhood. 
Please investigate and implement mitigation measures to protect the surrounding 
properties. Additionally, Board member Kurashige expressed a safely concern for the 
bridges in this area from trucks hauling large rocks over the bridges. 
  
Wood Street – Lights at Bus Stop: Board member Kurashige reported that the lights at 
the bus stop is still too dim and is creating a safety issue for the bus riders and residents. 
Please investigate. 
  
Dowsett Ave and Puiwa Road areas – Mold on Street/Traffic Signs: Board member 
Kurashige reported that mold is growing on the Street/Traffic signs in this area and 
visitors are getting lost since they are unable to read the signs. Please investigate and 
clean as necessary. Board member Kurashige also reported that a traffic sign on 
Dowsett Avenue is missing. 
  
Sunshine Law on Board Materials: Board member Chun is asking NCO to determine if 
the requirements of  HAR §92-7 are being followed for Board materials 
presented/discussed at the neighborhood board meetings. 
 


